
 

 
 

SHIPLEY AREA COMMITTEE AND SHIPLEY CONSTITUENCY ARE A PARTNERS’ 
ADVISORY GROUP (SCAPAG) 

WEDNESDAY 14 DECEMBER 2016 
WINDHILL COMMUNITY CENTRE 

AG 
NOTES OF SCAPAG CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE MEETING 
 
Present:   Peter Ashton (Baildon Town Council); Howard Clough (Cottingley 

Community Association and Bingley Town Council); Trevor Dufton (Wilsden 
Parish Council); Gianfranco Sabelli (Windhill Community Association). 

 
Apologies: Alison Swiszczowski (Denholme Town Council); David Jessop and Gillian 

Thorne (Wrose Parish Council); Pam Laking (Harden Parish Council). 
 
 
Item 5:  SCAPAG MEETING NOTES – 29 JUNE AND 19 OCTO BER 2016 
 
No Comments. 
 
Item 6:  FAMILIES FIRST PROJECT PHASE 2 – NATIONAL TROUBLED FAMILIES 
PROGRAMME 
 
Presenting Officer: Cath Dew  
 
Peter Ashton (Baildon Town Council): Paragraph 3.11says that Bradford has been 
allocated 5,990 families in Phase 2. Where has this figure come from? 
 
Cath Dew: This figure was given to us by the Government. 
 
Peter Ashton: Could a breakdown be provided for the number of families claimed for in 
paragraph 3.25? 
 
Cath Dew: Yes, a breakdown could be provided. 
 
Howard Clough (Cottingley Community Association and Bingley Town Council): Could you 
provide the figures missing from the table in paragraph 3.23 which I could then present to 
Bingley Town Council? 
 
Cath Dew: We would not be able to share this information in a public forum because there 
is a risk that families could be identified from the data provided. 
 
Item 7:  SALTAIRE WORLD HERITAGE SITE – UPDATE 
 
Presenting Officer: Helen Thornton  
 
No Comments. 
 
 
 



 

 
 
Item 8:  THE ALLOCATION OF THE COMMUNITY BUILDING G RANTS (EXTENDED 
COMMUNITY CENTRE CORE COSTS) 
 
Presenting Officer: Amria Khatun  
 
Peter Ashton (Baildon Town Council): Given the knowledge that Parish and Town 
Councils have on community buildings and local issues, are there any plans to formally 
consult with them as part of this process? 
 
Councillor Heseltine: We can look at doing this as part of the Grants Advisory Group 
meeting process. 
 
Trevor Dufton (Wilsden Parish Council):  I echo Councillor Townend’s comments that 
deprivation has not decreased despite the large amount of money that has been spent on 
tackling it. 
 


